Case Study Greater Manchester
Leah says “One day I want to run my own nursery!”

Leah’s grandparents and her mother came into the Partington office to follow up on a Katy Patten award that had been agreed for their grandson/son. I was able to resolve this for them. 

While I was talking to them, the grandmother mentioned Leah and the disappointment she had had in accessing an apprenticeship. I offered to meet with Leah in order to offer some support.

Leah is 18 and lives with her mother in Partington.  Since losing a job in March Leah has been getting financially supported by her mother, nana and granddad.

Leah told me “I applied for an apprenticeship in July at another nursery and they offered me the job and had to wait till all the paperwork was sorted then at the end of September they told me I didn’t have the job after waiting 3 months to start.”

Leah had not signed on for JSA as she was sure that she was going to start the apprenticeship.

At our first meeting Leah explained that she really wanted to work with young children and a nursery apprenticeship was really what she wanted. She told me that she had arranged herself to meet with another nursery in Stretford who had a position to offer.  In order to be fully prepared we did some interview technique training. Leah performed really well but I was able to give some advice on how she might improve some of her answers. As the position was in a nursery I explained “safeguarding legislation” and gave Leah a website to look at before her interview. She obviously performed very well in the interview and was offered the position.
As she was about to start the position and the Young Persons Bursary was open for applications I discussed with Leah the possibility of making an application for some support. She agreed and took away the form. She made a very good attempt at completing the form. I made further suggestions about the type and level of support that she should apply for. The application was submitted. I was able to give her some support in preparation for attending the panel. During this she told me that there were some days that her mother had to take as holiday from her employment in order that Leah could use her mothers’ bus pass to get to her apprenticeship. She also told me of days that by the time she arrived at work she was soaked through and freezing cold as she did not have suitable winter clothing or footwear. Leah also commented on how the family was struggling financially to support her with money for lunches. Her mother is in part time work and the only other support came from her elderly grandparents. She attended to present her application to the awards panel on 29th October. I witnessed her giving an honest appraisal as to why she would like some support. She explained the difference it would make to her in this position and what her future plans were. She told the panel, with her passion for young children that “one day I want to run my own nursery!”
Again Leah was successful.  She said “that’s great, it will help me so much thank you!” The awards panel awarded support with travel, clothes and some initial financial support to cover lunch costs. Leah was so happy as this support meant she could stop worrying about the cost of getting to her job also she was suitably dressed to cope with winter weather. When I gave her the award cheque her smile made the sun come out. Leah has said that would be happy to support Your Housing Group if there are any community events organised that her skills could be of use at.

I have confirmation form the Nursery Manager that if Leah performs well in the apprenticeship there is every hope that she will be offered a position at the nursery full time.

When you have such a committed young person with the desire to succeed it’s so pleasurable to be able to help. 

It’s as easy as ABC….
